Retalliata to Talk on let Fighter Planes at

Dr. John T. Rettaliata, director of the mechanical engineering desartment, will address the student oranch of the American Society of Aechanical Engineers Thursday evening at 7 p.m. The talk, entitled "Jet Propulsion," will be given in 105 Alumni Hall instead of the audiforium as previously announced. Retreshments will be served after the talk, Robert Boyar, president, announced.

American, British, and German, but propelled fighter planes will be nalyzed by Dr. Rettaliata, along with an outline of the possible applications of jet propulsion in the future. Dr. Rettaliata was formerly manager of the research and as turbine development division of the Allis-Chalmers steam turbine department.

ASME membership cards have arrived and will be distributed at the meeting, said Boyar. He also has announced that the December issue of "Mechanical Engineering" is scheduled to arrive after the Christmas holidays. The magazine will be distributed to subscribers at school instead of being mailed to their homes as in the past. Notice will be posted on the bulletin boards in Main when the magazines are available.

TRADITIONAL Christmas

(Continued from page 1)
old hymn "Oh Come All Ye Faithful." In contrast to this the orchestra will offer the "Christmas Overture" which is a bright, sparkling
number that brings in old English
carols collected by Coleridge-Taylor.

Mear the close of the program the Glee Club will sing the "Sleigh," a rapid-fire composition depleting the Russian spirit of the holiday season. Charles Kolar, who has played with the Manila Symphony Orchestra under the direction of Dr. Herbert Zipper, will offer a trumpet solo. Kolar had the opportunity to play with this Philippine group while on detached service in the army.

A large Christmas tree will be located in the center of the auditorium and will be decorated by the secretaries of LIT. Pine needles and copes will also be included in the decorations.

O TAU BETA PI

[Continued from page 1] Club, ASME, and the Announcement Committee chairman; Roy V. Norrlander, 7th term ME, 23, sec. Pi Tau Sigma, ASME, pres. Triangle fraternity, Glee Club, Bund, and Honor Marshal; Felix Resenthal, 7th term EE, 2.55, Pi Tau Sigma, Integral, Armour Eye, Math Club, ASME, Eta Kappa Nu, Honor Marshal, and chairman Community Service Committee; Ernst J. Vlad, 7th term CE, 2.8, ASCE, IIT scholarship; Hans H. Wenzel, 8th term ME, 2.47, Pi Tau Sigma, SAE organizing chairman, ASME, IIT Vets, and Board of Governors, Steinmetz High School Alumni.

O DEADLINE FRIDAY

(Continued from page 4)
Awards will also be given to the individual rolling the high game and
high series.

The Senior Mechs have been named winners of the intramural touchball tournament by virtue of their 18-0 win over the Sr. F.O.'s. It was decided to forego a playoff between the two teams since each squad included men who were competing on varsity squads. Any injury sustained by these men in intramural competition would automatically disqualify them from participating on the varsity squads. The Mechs finished an undefeated season while the F.O.'s lost only to the Mechs as was mentioned before.

Members of the champion Sr. Mechs who will receive medals are Swanson, McDonald, O'Connell, Sullivan, Howe, McDonough, Ehrhart, Rimac, Smart, and Andrews.

Force Requests Reports Of Attempted Thefts

Any attempted thefts or maliclous mischief to automobiles parked in the campus area or on streets adjacent to the campus should be reported immediately and in detail to Gilbert A. Force, Business Manager, Room 208 Main. By reporting such incidents immediately, the Institute can check on the protection being rendered and can assign men'to areas where these occurrences take place most frequently. In this way the Institute can keep such incidents to a minimum. This entire area is policed not only by the Institute's men but also by the city police.

Senior Payments Asked

Seniors who have ordered graduation announcements and invitations are asked to pay for them as soon as possible. Payments are to be made to Ken Mortimer, chairman of the committee. The Registrar's Office needs copies of the following bulletins, IIT 1945-46 and IIT (Lewis division) 1941-42. Reserve supplies have been exhausted and students are requested to turn in any spare bulletins they might have.

